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Tēnā koe ,  
 
Request for Information under the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) (the LGOIMA) 
 
Thank you for your email of 29 July 2024 requesting the following information: 
 
1. If a developer recommends a roundabout is installed onto existing local 

roading as part of their housing development to better service their site; who 
bares the cost of implementing this? Is this paid for by ratepayers/local 
council or by the developer themselves? 

 
Where the costs lie is considered on a case-by-case basis. For example: 

 

• If the roundabout is installed solely to facilitate the safe entry/exit to a 
development the costs would be borne by the developer. 

• If the roundabout is installed to address an existing safety/capacity issue 
identified by Council which is further accentuated by a developer whose 
development connects into the roundabout the costs are likely to be shared. 

 
2. Please provide examples of local roundabouts that have been installed 

within the last 5 years to accommodate new housing and the total cost 
(including planning, consulting, safety and implementation) if they were 
paid for by ratepayers/local council. 

 
No roundabouts have been installed on Councils roading network on the Kāpiti 
Coast within the last five (5) years to accomodate new housing. 

 
3. If point 2 has no examples, please provide cost for a similar roundabout 

installed on a 2-way road that services local new roads. Ignore this question 
if point 2 yields an example.  

 
The typical implementation cost in 2019 to construct a roundabout was $700k. 

 










